
WEEK OF AUGUST 9, 2021

LANE CLOSURES

Construction activity will require nightly closures August 9-13 for bridge work, as
we continue building the 15/91 Express Lanes Connector. See details below.

91 westbound lane closures, McKinley St. to Main St.
Monday, August 9 to Thursday, August 12, nightly, 8 p.m. to 4 a.m.
Friday, August 13, 10 p.m. to 6 a.m.

Please note that construction activity is subject to change.

NEIGHBORING PROJECTS

SR-71 Weekend Closure: a 55-hour weekend closures will take place on August 6
and August 13 to safely perform panel slab replacements along the narrow two-
lane corridor on both the northbound and southbound SR-71. Use alternate routes
to avoid delays.

Northbound: Friday, August 6 beginning at 9:00 p.m. and ending on
Monday, August 9 at 4:00 a.m. No through traffic. Be advised, southbound on
and off ramps will be opened for local traffic. Alternate route: NB 15 to WB
60/NB 15 to WB 91 to NB 57.

Southbound: Friday, August 13 beginning at 9:00 p.m. and ending on
Monday, August 16 at 4:00 a.m. No through traffic. Be advised, northbound
on and off ramps will be opened for local traffic. Alternate route: SB 15 to EB
60/SB 71 to WB 60 to SB 57. 

Please note that construction activity is subject to change.

https://youtu.be/WNqfFpQXW-8


Northbound Alternate Routes Southbound Alternate Routes

STRAIGHT TO YOUR MOBILE DEVICE

Work Continues on
Eastbound 91

See our progress on the 15/91



Express Lane Connectors, which will
seamlessly connect the 91 Express
Lanes and the 15 Express Lanes.

PROJECT OVERVIEW

The Riverside County Transportation Commission, in partnership with Caltrans, is building
the 15/91 Express Lanes Connector to link the 15 Express Lanes and the 91 Express
Lanes for seamless, reliable travel. New connections will be provided:

From the eastbound 91 Express Lanes to the northbound 15 Express Lanes and
From the southbound 15 Express Lanes to the westbound 91 Express Lanes

 

The project also is extending both the eastbound 91 outside general-purpose lane and the
eastern end of the 91 Express Lanes approximately one-half mile east to Promenade
Avenue to help with vehicle merging in this area. Construction began in April 2021 and the
connector is expected to open in 2023.



Visit our website

http://rctc.org/15-91connector

